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Pastorôs Corner 

 

 

 

Dear Beloved Community, 

This past Saturday we had a Blessing and Affirmation of the Spirit service for healing and 

restoration based on Proverbs 12:18.   The words of the reckless pierce like swords, but the 

tongue of the wise brings healing.  

Clearly, a lot is at stake in what we say today. Little did I know how true my statement that 

ñDeath and life are in the power of the tongue. How is it that something so small can wield such 

power. Death and life are in the power of it. Words are literally the power of life and death and 

tragically, the president of the United States still has failed to be accountable or responsible for 

his reckless behavior and his words that continue to give permission and incite hatred that use 

that as an excuse for violence against others.  

In the wake of Saturdayôs mass murder at the Tree of Life Synagogue, Jewish leaders in 

Pittsburgh stated, ñOur Jewish community is not the only group you have targeted.  You 

have also deliberately undermined the safety of people of color, Muslims, LGBTQ 

people, and people with disabilities. Yesterdayôs massacre is not the first act of terror you 

incited against a minority group in our country.   

The murdererôs last public statement invoked the compassionate work of the Jewish 

refugee service HIAS at the end of a week in which you spread lies and sowed fear about 

migrant families in Central America. He killed Jews in order to undermine the efforts of 

all those who find shared humanity with immigrants and refugees.ò 

People have been dying because of what he stands for and what he says. This time the massacre 

occurred in a Jewish Synagogue while people were praying. Yes, we know what has launched 

this kind of evil, but it has been allowed to flourish because too many of us have collectively sat 

on our apathetic behinds and failed to engage in courageous conversations, act boldly against 

these fascist and racist attitudes. Wake up!!! Get Up!!! People are dying all around us, groups of 

people are being systematically targeted and executed.  

Our siblings have died because of evil tongues spewing hatred. Tongues are being used as 

weapons of mass destruction, launching new holocausts and wars.  
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The time is nowélisten, think and engage knowing that God has been here before when we 

refused to be his hands and feet in the past.  Stand up, reach out and be them now. Too many of 

us have been on the wrong side of history when we look back at our treatment of the Native 

American genocide, Black chattel slavery, the Holocaust, Jim Crow, Central American death 

squads, and fast forward to home grown terrorist, the Oklahoma bomber, perpetrators of gun 

violence in our schools and colleges.  

Sadly, we add Tree of Life Synagogue to the Sutherland Springs Baptist church (2017), Mother 

Emanuel AME Church (2015), Sikh Temple (2012), and the Buddhist Temple (1991) as sacred 

homes of faith where their people were massacred. 

As a nation, we have to draw a line. Jesus reminds us that we must pick a side. We must say 

this bigotry and hate is unacceptable. We cannot allow this to continue, and we cannot rely on 

those in D.C. to quash it.  Everyone please VOTE on Tuesday, November 6 of 2018 like your 

life and, more importantly, the lives of your entire Family depend on it ... because they do. 

We are in unimaginable danger as a Nation. Exercise your civic duty and vote! 

In the struggle, 

Pastor Michelle  
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   Movie Review  
 

The Hate U Give 
 

Two weeks ago Mary and I went to see The Hate U Give. The Hate U Give is a 2018 American 

drama film directed by George Tillman Jr. It is based on Angie Thomas' 2017 novel of the same 

name. The movie is rated PG13.  

 

The Hate U Give begins with a flashback as Starrôs father gives his children "the talkòðthe 

conversation that parents of African American and other minority kids have with their children, 

especially their sons, about how to behave when confronted by the police.  

 

Fast forward a few years. Sixteen-year-old Starr Carterôs daily life consists in navigating 

between two worlds ðGarden Heights (the poor, mostly black neighborhood where she lives) 

and Williamson Prep (the wealthy, mostly white private school she attends). These two worlds 

collide when Starr witnesses the fatal shooting of her childhood best friend, Khalil, at the hands 

of a white police officer. Facing pressure from all sides of the community, Starr must decide 

whether she will  testify and bring justice for Khalil or remain silent so as not to incur the wrath 

of Khalilôs employer, the local kingpin. All  the while, she becomes painfully aware that, 

whatever decision she makes, her life will  never be the same again. 

 

This movie exposes in a non-moralizing way the systemic racism that plagues this country. I 

liked how the different dilemmas faced by Starr show that things are not always as clear cut as 

we would like them to be. How do you honor your best friend when your own life is at stake? 

The actors are all excellent and credible. Amandla Stenberg deserves a special mention for her 

rendition of Starr and the way she embodies the painfulness of leading a compartmented life, 

including dating a white boy. 

 

I highly recommend watching this movie with your children, or grandchildren, as this is a great 

way to engage conversation around race and choices. It is also a good film to watch with a friend 

or neighbor that does not look like you.  

 

Vicar Isabelle  
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NOTES FROM THE PARISH NURSE 

 

The rain is pouring down, the wind is howling, the leaves 

are piling up on the lawn, the squirrels are busy preparing 

for the winter, and the smell of fires in the fireplace fill the 

air.  Autumn/Fall is my favorite time of the year. Our 

thoughts turn to Thanksgiving and being thankful for what 

God has given us; remember in spite of all that is 

happening, God is in charge. 

 

During November, we think of and pray for those people with Alzheimer disease. As with 

diabetes, high blood pressure, or many of the other chronic diseases we can all think about a 

family or friend whose life has been touched by someone with Alzheimerôs. You can visit 

www.alzfdn.org or www.alz.org/gwwi or call your local Alzheimerôs Association for more 

information if this disease is personally affecting your life or the life of someone you love. 

 

During November, we think of and pray for those people who have an addiction to tobacco. 

Although the trend today is a no-smoking one, we all know people who have smoked for years 

and continue to smoke. Pray that God will help them find a way to relieve themselves of this 

burdensome addiction. For more information on quitting smoking, please contact me at 414-344-

1746. 

 

Finally, please remember to get your flu shot - Cross Church will be giving them free on 

Wednesday November 7th and Wednesday, Nov 14th from 9 ï 1 in the Cry Room located in the 

back of the church. Otherwise, you can go to any Walgreenôs or CVS or a Pick N Save with a 

pharmacy and they will do it for a fee. Also check that you have received your pneumonia shot 

and your shingles shot. 

 

A few years ago I read a wonderful book called, ñThe Circle of Lifeò, by Joyce Rupp and 

Macrina Wiederkehr. I would like to share some of their thoughts on Autumn and Thanksgiving. 

One author writes about spring cleaning and talks about how she likes to do her cleaning in 

autumn as she feels it fits well with the house cleaning that nature is doing. Here is an exercise to 

use to do your own ñhouseò cleaning this autumn. 

 

 LOOK INTO YOUR OWN CLOSETS. What do you see? Are there things you  

 havenôt worn or used for years? In what way do you need to simplify? 

 

 LOOK AROUND YOUR HOUSE, YOUR ROOM. What do you see? Do you see 

 things that are only taking up space? Things that you are NOT enjoying? Not  

 using? Books you arenôt reading? Do you know someone else who might enjoy 

 them? Sometimes the material things you let go of are symbolic of the inner work 

 you need to do, 

 

 NOW LOOK AT YOUR INNER CLOSET. You all know what Iôm talking about. 

 Would you experience a greater freedom if you  were able to surrender certain  

 attitudes, harmful ways of thinking, anxieties?  

http://www.alzfdn.org/
http://www.alz.org/gwwi
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=health+care&view=detailv2&&id=631DDDD2686897BE1A5783C16E4683F2250F1204&selectedIndex=29&ccid=UVTkPmhC&simid=608033058127087990&thid=OIP.M5154e43e684237bf5999815f352c07a4o0
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 WHAT DO YOU NEED TO RELINQUISH, LET GO OF?  Resentments, 

 bitterness, hostility? 

 

 WHAT IS IT THAT CROWDS OUT YOUR JOY, SMOTHERS YOUR LOVE, 

 OR TAKES AWAY YOUR PEACE? Indifference, apathy, or boredom? 

 

 IS THERE ANYTHING CROWDING OUT YOUR DELIGHT, YOUR  

 ENTHUSIAM? Fear, anxiety, or busyness? 

 

 WHAT REALLY NEEDS YOUR ATTENTION? What kind of action do you  

 need to take, what would allow you to do the house cleaning you desire? Do you  

 need to take a risk, share with someone? Do you need to ask for support or go for 

 counseling? 

 

 At this time of Thanksgiving, let us pray:  

 Master of the Seasons, that you for all that autumn teaches me. Change my focus  

 so that I see not only what I am leaving behind, but also the harvest and the  

 plentitude that my life holds. May my heart grow more free and my life become 

 more peaceful as I think about and respond to, the many teachings this season  

 offers to me. May the power of gratitude become a daily song I sing. 

 Amen. 

 

 Your Parish Nurse, 

 Linda 
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THATôS A WRAP! 

 

November is here!  And with it comes the end of the Cross Lutheran Community Garden for 

2018.  In this trial year of the Adopt-a-Plot garden, we have had an eventful time, starting way 

back in May with a Garden Talk given by two UW-Extension Master Gardeners who shared 

some great ideas and tips for beginners and experienced gardeners alike.  Between the 10 

gardeners who adopted a plot, we grew all sorts of good veggies from tomatoes and peppers to 

okra and carrots, with cucumbers, beans, basil, and so much more in between.   I can only pray 

that next year we will have a similar level of success! 

We had two fun events planned for the final month of gardening this year and the first of these 

was a Canning Seminar that was conducted by Diane Roznowski (one of the women who gave 

the Garden Talk back in May).  Iôd like to give a big thanks to her for being a part of our 

program this year as she not only did the Garden 

Talk and the Canning Seminar, but also came 

out and had a table at our Block Party in August.  

She is a wonderful person to work with, and I 

canôt thank her enough for giving of her time 

and talents to teach us all about the beauty of 

gardening!  We had a fun crew assembled for 

our night of canning, where ï in a manner of 

seemingly organized chaos ï we made up a big 

batch of salsa from scratch.  It may have 

appeared as though there were too many cooks 

in the kitchen that night, but everybody worked 

together chopping, peeling, mixing, cleaning, 

and measuring out the ingredients as Diane told us 

what step came next and within an hour and 45 

minutes, we had not only made the giant pot of 

salsa, but also canned it into mason jars to save on our shelves for later (Iôm waiting for a special 

occasion to break mine out).  It was a light-hearted time of fellowship and laughter for our group, 

and I think it was enjoyed by all. 

The second event came at the end of the month with our Garden Stewardship Day, which 

coincided with Reformation Sunday as well as a surprise Pastor Appreciation celebration and 

potluck.  Garden Stewardship Day denoted the final day of the community garden for this year 

and accordingly, all the plants were dug up and compost was added to the beds to prepare them 

The Canning Seminar attendees 
DŀǊŘŜƴ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ 5ŀȅΩǎ ŎǊŜǿ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ 
of our community gardeners as well as several 

of our partners from UNITY 
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for next season.  It was important for our community gardeners to show care for the land that 

cared for them this past year by returning nutrient-rich organic material to the soil in the form of 

compost.  Being responsible caretakers is what Garden Stewardship Day is all about because 

taking from the earth must go hand in hand with giving back to the earth if we are to be in a just 

relationship with our natural home.  Members from UNITY Lutheran Church out in Brookfield 

came in to help us out that Sunday afternoon and I thank them, as well as our community 

gardeners, for respecting the land and laying the garden to rest for the winter months. 

But before thinking too far down the line about snow and cold wintry days, I must back up to 

early in October when things were hot and humid for me down in New Orleans, LA. It was there 

that I attended a national conference on the social determinants of health with BOH Clinic Social 

Worker Beth Thorson.  The Root Cause Coalition Conference centered on various social aspects 

that contribute to oneôs health, from food access and secure housing to healthcare and social 

isolation, and it was a very eye-opening experience for me to hear about all the factors that 

influence us and impact our wellbeing.  Not only this, but how all of these pieces are 

compounded for those living their lives in poverty.  At the conference, I participated in a 

ñpoverty simulationò that exposed me and many others not only to the harsh inescapable realities 

of day to day living, but also showed me just how crucial places like grocery stores, health 

clinics, and schools are to a community.  Hence the push to eradicate food deserts.  And even 

further, it enlightened many of us as to how important places like a church can be for poor 

individuals and families.  With so many people struggling to make it in our neighborhood, in 

Milwaukee, and around the world, it is no wonder that Cross Lutheran Church stands as a beacon 

of hope for this community.  I hope that I can apply at least some of what I learned at this 

conference here at Cross, but even if I donôt, attending the Root Cause Coalition Conference was 

definitely a powerful experience that has shaped my vision. 

The bottom line that I took away from New Orleans (besides a few beignets from Café du 

Monde) was that there are many fantastic people who are doing amazing things all over our 

country to improve health and serve communities in need, and this should provide us with a 

sense of hope for the future.  Happy Thanksgiving to all, and whatever your situation might be 

this November, I pray that you may find some things to be thankful for. God bless! 

 

Wyatt Meyer 
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IN THE COMMUNITY                   

 
Sponsored by Dr. Martin L. King Jr. Community Center                               

New Concept Self Development Center & King Advisory Inc 

 

 

Free Thanksgiving Dinner  

Tuesday, November 20, 2018  2pm -5pm  

Dr. Martin L. King Jr. Community Center  

1531 W. Vliet Street  

 

 



10 
 
 

 

 
Join us as we celebrate òUnity in the Community 

 Thanksgiving  Feastó  

Family and Friends will dine, eat and  

enjoy great community dialogue with turkey  

and all the trimmings!  

 

 

 
1531 West Vliet Street      Milwaukee, WI 53205      414) 344-5600 
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Donate to the Dr. Martin L. King, Jr. 

Community Center 

Turkey  Drive

 
The Milwaukee County Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Center along with 
the Kosciuszko Community Center, King Advisory, Inc, and 
Milwaukee County employees are working to provide  

500+ Thanksgiving Turkeys!  
Your generous donations can make a BIG DIFFERENCE 
this holiday season.  
Your support of the 2018 Thanksgiving Turkey Drive will feed low 
income families around Milwaukee County.  
Sign up now to pledge a turkey (or two) to the 2018 Thanksgiving Turkey 
Drive. Please contact Dee McCollum at the Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Center: (414) 344-5600 to make your Thanksgiving donation commitment.  
Please make Checks payable to King Advisory, Inc. (Donations in any 
amount are welcomed. All donations are tax deductible.) We ask that the 
frozen turkeys are placed into a sturdy bag, box, or basket before they are 
delivered or picked-up! For questions or to schedule a pick-up contact Dee 
at 414-344-5600.)  
All donations should be completed by Friday, November 16, 2018.  
Thanksgiving Turkey Donation Form  
PLEASE COMPLETE & ATTACH THIS FORM TO YOUR DONATION  
Donations due November 16, 2018  
DEPARTMENT/COMPANY CONTACT PERSON  
CONTACT NUMBER  

Thank you for your generosity 
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Children are invited to the Jingle Bell Breakfast with Santa  

At the Dr. Martin L. King Jr. Com munity Center  

1531 West Vliet Street  

Sunday, December 23, 2018  

 

 

 
 

¶ Breakfast  

¶ Fun  

¶ Dancing  

¶ Games 

¶ Pictures with Santa  

 

Children are invited to the 
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HEALE and FOCUS 53205 Asset Mapping Meeting 

In April, 2017, Cross Lutheran Church was asked to be part of a program called HEALE ï 

Healthy Eating and Active Living. This group was to focus on improving healthy eating and 

acting living in the 53205 zip code. We have done great work with our Steering Committee 

Partners which include Froedtert and the Medical College, the American Heart Association, the 

American Cancer Society, House of Peace, Milwaukee Public Schools, Walnut Way, Feeding 

America, and a few others. An important part of our work was and is still be done by folks in the 

community, including Darryl and Katrina, Laura Armstrong, Ricky Bear, Wanda Williams, 

Debra Nelson, John Walker, and some of the men from the Menôs Wellness Program. Wyatt, 

from Food Justice, has also been an important part of the program. We have sponsored several 

meetings at Cross, helped to create a quarterly newsletter, had a fitness and healthy eating day 

for the community surrounding Cross, and are working on a cookbook for 2019 filled with 

healthy recipes. The Bread of Healing Empowerment Program has recently received a $25,000 

grant from the American Cancer Society for 2019 so that we can increase healthy eating 

throughout our programs to decrease the risk of cancer in those we serve.  

On Wednesday evening, November 14th we invite anyone living in 53205 to join us for food and 

a meeting in the Fellowship Hall at Cross Lutheran where we will discuss Asset Mapping in 

53205. So often in communities we look at whatôs missing. But in this meeting we want to hear 

what is going well in 53205 and what is working. The meeting will begin at 5:30. We are hoping 

for at least 20-30 people; hoping youôll help us meet our goal. Please call Linda, the Parish Nurse 

at 414-344-1746 to register or with any questions. 

 

 

COOKING CLUB  

 

A few years ago, Milwaukee was on the dry end of having places to find ñsoul foodò.  Yet 

recently, there have been quite a few up shoots of either grocery stores or restaurants that serve 

what I call soul delicacies.  My memories are filled with the delicious, not to mention rich foods 

that depicted lots of comfort.  Lord knows we need comfort! 

 

For my generation along with others, most of the people that cooked like our grandparents, 

mothers and fathers, aunts and uncles and possibly sisters and brothers have long since made 

their home with the Lord, leaving behind a void, dissatisfied taste buds and stomachs. 

On occasion, (more than I care to mention), I find myself yearning for my grandmother and 

mother, and grandfathersô incomparable, home cooked from scratch meals.  So a hunting I do go, 
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traveling daily to familiar and unfamiliar food locations, searching for the foods that I love.  This 

holiday season will be no exception.  And in honor of one of the biggest food eating days of the 

year, (this one being Thanksgiving), I would like to share a few of my locations with you 

including critiquing comments.  Here it goes, rated in order of preference: 

 

1. Piggly-Wiggly on Milwaukeeôs East Capitol Drive 

This grocery store has joined most others by including a ñhot caseò of cooked collards, black-

eyed peas, yams, macaroni and cheese, fried chicken, cat-fish, ham hocks, okra and more.  These 

cooks have a cornbread dressing to die for and will have turkey for Thanksgiving.  I know your 

mouth is watering!  Oh and by the way, they sell pans of these foods too just in time for the 

feasting season. 

 

2. Ninoôs Southern Sides in upper East Oakland, Shorewood 

Now I know their name has the word ñsouthernò in it, and we all know that there is a difference 

between southern and soul food.  But this list consists of both: Chitlins or chitterlings (whichever 

way you pronounce it they taste the same), cabbage, fried corn, smothered pork chops, white 

beans, pinto beans and more.  Deserts include sweet potato pie, various cakes, puddings 

including banana and red velvet cake.  I salute the mighty pound cake though and Ninoôs does a 

great job!  Unfortunately, they no longer make it. My favorite vegetable here is cabbage. 

 

3. Speed Queen ï our neighbor on 12th and Walnut 

Well, what can I say about one of the oldest restaurants in the city.  I was shocked when I 

discovered about 10 years ago (more or less) that they served more than barbeque which is what 

theyôre known for.  Their menu includes many of the items described above as well as mixed 

greens (turnips and mustards), black-eyed peas, candied yams and a decent cornbread muffin of 

which Iôm known to buy more than one. 

 

4. Sendiks on Downer 

It was better when they resided on Oakland in Shorewood and the new location has changed the 

ambiance.  I include this grocer because they have a good Thanksgiving meal for people who 

arenôt interested in basting a large bird and like the idea of feeding fewer than 2 people.  The 

Thanksgiving meal has a course of white and dark turkey meat, gravy, sausage and bread 

stuffing, the infamous green bean casserole, grilled Brussel Sprouts, sour cream and chive 

mashed potatoes, cubed roasted squash as well as a variety of fruit tarts and delicate pastries that 

can be picked up at the bakery portion of the store. 

 

Well there you have it!  My varied but not limited selection of hop and stops for the comfort 

weary.  But there are others all over town.  You may do your own search or perhaps you enjoy 

the hustle and bustle of preparing all of the wonderful foods that your families enjoy.   

 

Remember, Thanksgiving is made up of two words: thanks and giving.  Through the grace of 

God, may you discover many things that you are thankful for, and share the bounty that He has 

provided you with. 

 

Madeleine Turner 
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Cross Lutheran Mardi Gras Ball 

Friday, March 1, 2019 

Doors open at 5:30 PM 

Great company, food, dancing, and auction!! 

The only thing missing is "YOU!" 

Prize for best costume!! 

See you there! 
 

 

 

 

Learn more here: http://www.crosslutheranmilwaukee.org/news-a-events/mardi-gras-ball.html 

 

Tickets also available online here: http://www.crosslutheranmilwaukee.org/news-a-

events/mardi-gras-ball/online-registration-a-payment.html 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.crosslutheranmilwaukee.org/news-a-events/mardi-gras-ball.html
http://www.crosslutheranmilwaukee.org/news-a-events/mardi-gras-ball/online-registration-a-payment.html
http://www.crosslutheranmilwaukee.org/news-a-events/mardi-gras-ball/online-registration-a-payment.html
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     BREAD OF HEALING  

 

Energy Assistance enrollment for Milwaukee County residents runs through May 15, 2019. If 

you have a We Energy account in your name and you have a low income (annual income of 

$27,480 or less for an individual), then applying for Energy Assistance will likely be helpful for 

you. 

 

There are six convenient locations across the city to meet with an Energy Assistance worker. The 

one closest to Cross is Community Advocates @ 728 North James Lovell Street. You will need 

to make an appointment, either by calling 270-4653 or going to the Energy Assistance website 

and schedule a visit on line.  

 

You will need to bring a photo ID (especially if this is your first time applying), current utility 

bill, social security numbers and birthdates of everyone in your household, gross income 

documents for the prior 3 months and other financial documents that are requested.  For 

example, if you are self-employed or have recurring payments, a federal income tax form or 

bank statements can be required. If you are eligible, you will receive a direct deposit into your 

We Energies account to help stretch the dollars covering the higher energy bills over the winter.  

 

Enrollment in the Energy Assistance program gives you the chance to get additional services like 

weatherization, furnace repair or crisis benefits. So getting started with the enrollment early in 

the season is a terrific start. Flyers for the program are available at the Resource Center in the 

Bread of Healing Clinic. Please ask anyone of us for a flyer or if you have any question about 

Energy Assistance. 

 

Beth at the Resource Center 

 

 

Beth Thorson, LCSW, ACSW 

Director of Social Work Services 

Free & Community Clinic Collaborative (FC3) 

Bread of Healing @ Cross Lutheran Church 

1821 N. 16th Street 

Milwaukee, WI 53205 

Social Work Phone: 414-465-8026 

Clinic Phone: 414-977-0001 

Clinic Fax: 414-755-6971 
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Sometimes people ask about water aerobics, so we want to highlight that the Northside YMCA, 

1350 West North Avenue offers water aerobics. Classes are Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

mornings at 9am, and Monday and Wednesday evenings at 6pm. With a Y membership, the 

classes are free. If paying for a membership is difficult, the YMCA is able to consider offering 

financial assistance to qualified individuals. If you need help filling out an application, please let 

us in the Resource Center know and we will help you get this started. The important thing is to 

get started! 

From the Resource Center Team: Beth, Andrea, Sean, Virginia and Claudia 

 

 

 

FREE 

Cardio/Body 

Sculptin g  
Are you ready to get 
that body in Tip Top 

Shape?  
 

 

 
Cardio and Body Sculpting C lasses  

Every Monday  from  

5:30 to 6:30pm  
Cross Lutheran Church  

1821 N. 16 th  St . 

Lower Level  
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Friends at Cross are invited to ADVENT FEST 
Friday, November 30, 2018 at UNITY Lutheran Church Cross of Life Campus 

Advent Fest is for everyone at every age! Celebrate the start of the season of waiting for 
Jesus together with UNITY.  Pot Luck Dinner - 5:30pm.  Hot ham and rolls and a tossed 
salad will be served.  Bring a dish to pass if you can. 

Short Worship - 6:15pm 
Sing the first carols of the season!  Crafting and Decorating to follow. Sign up in advance to 

create a craft or just blend in and be a part of fellowship and festive decking the halls! 

Wrap Up the evening with cookies and cider. Bring a plate of goodies to share if you can. 

Check out the Craft Sample 
Table when you are at church. 

 
Check out the Craft Sample Table when you are at church.  Sign up for crafts ahead of 
time so we have enough materials.  (As our guests, the cost for each craft is covered.) 
You will be able to SIGN UP AT CHURCH or go to unitybrookfield.org and sign up 
online. Click on the SIGN UP TODAY box. Spaces at each craft are limited. 

Grade 3 and younger must be 
accompanied with an adult to 

their crafting. 
CHILDCARE and EXTRA 

HANDS for young crafters are 
AVAILABLE 
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GET CAREER READY 

 

 Build a career? 

 Move beyond minimum wage jobs?  

 Answer hard questions from employers? 

 Overcome barriers like a criminal record, no driverôs license, substance abuse? 

If you answered YES, please join us for the next: 

Career Readiness Workshop 

All participants will be subject to a pre-employment substance screening prior to the start of 

the workshop.  

 

To register, please contact us at 414-249-5948, to schedule an appointment.  

Location: 2821 Vel R. Phillips Ave. (formerly 4th Street), Suite 300 

Make a difference, become a Volunteer Mentor 

One hour a week can change someoneôs life 

¶ Help motivated individuals sustain employment and achieve self-sufficiency 

¶ Mentors meet weekly to provide support and guidance 

¶ Requirements: a history of stable employment, good listening skills, nonjudgmental 

attitude, and a one-year commitment 

¶ Training and support provided  

Information sessions held monthly or by appointment 

For more information, please contact: Tracy Luber, Community 

Engagement Specialist,www.milwaukeejobswork.org 

2821 N. Vel R. Phillips Ave. (formerly 4th Street), Suite 300 

414-249-5948, Ext. 8 or tracy@milwaukeejobswork.org 

 

https://www.milwaukeejobswork.org/
mailto:tracy@milwaukeejobswork.org
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